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22 July 2015 
 
 
Madeleine Foley 
The Director 
General Purpose Standing Committee No. 6  
By email gpscno6@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
  
 
 
Dear Ms Foley 
 

Submission to Inquiry Relating to Local government in New South Wales by 
Legislative Council inquiry General Purpose Standing Committee No. 6. 

 
This submission is made on behalf of Sydney Metropolitan Mayors, an organisation of inner 
and outer urban Sydney metropolitan councils, representing more than two million residents. 
 
Established in July 2013, Sydney Metropolitan Mayors aims to provide a cohesive voice for 
Sydney, regardless of geographic boundaries or political persuasion. Our member councils 
include a diverse cross section of the Sydney metropolitan area reflecting the needs of both 
suburban and inner urban councils, large and small. 
 
We aim to build a productive relationship with the NSW State Government and with other 
bodies which represent the interests of local government in NSW and together to play a 
constructive and valuable role in developing policy to support local councils and to benefit 
the Sydney Metropolitan area. 
 
Sydney Metropolitan Mayors recognises the need for a modern 21st century system of local 
government and planning in New South Wales to secure the environmental, social, cultural 
and economic sustainability of our city and our state. To this end, Sydney Metropolitan 
Mayors welcomed and supported the majority of recommendations contained in Revitalising 
Local Government, the final report of the Independent Local Government Review Panel. 
These widely supported recommendations provided a coherent and effective package of 
reforms that would have enjoyed a high level of support had they been adopted by the State 
Government and progressed in conjunction with the local government sector. Implementing 
these recommendations would have helped ensure that local government in NSW is 
financially sustainable to provide for our communities now and into the future. 
 
I enclose a copy of Sydney Metropolitan Mayors’ Response to the Independent Local 
Government Review Panel’s Final Report. 
 
Unfortunately Revitalising Local Government contained a misplaced focus on 
amalgamations, overshadowing its more significant and generally supported 
recommendations. These recommendations highlighted the most important priorities for local 
government in NSW: establishing a sustainable revenue base and establishing a relationship 
of respect and cooperation between local and state government. 
 
























































